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SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

February 15, 2024 

Nicole Enciso 

Marine Environmental Supervisor – CEQA 

Port of Los Angeles Environmental Management Division 

425 S Palos Verdes St 

Los Angeles, CA 90731 

nenciso@portla.org 

RE: DRAFT SUBSEQUENT ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT HUGO NEU-

PROLER LEASE RENEWAL ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT FOR SA 

RECYCLING AMENDMENT TO PERMIT NO. 750 PROJECT DATED JANUARY 04, 

2024 STATE CLEARINGHOUSE NUMBER 1993071074 

Dear Nicole Enciso: 

The Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) received a Draft Subsequent 

Environmental Impact Report to Hugo Neu-Proler Lease Renewal Environmental Impact 

Report for SA Recycling Amendment to Permit No. 750 Project. The Proposed Project 

seeks an amendment to Permit No. 750 to allow for an up to 10-year extension of 

existing operations, with up to 5 additional years for use of the site as a nonoperational 

restoration period for any necessary closure and remediation activities to restore the 

property. 

DTSC acknowledges that SA Recycling has incorporated DTSC’s comment letter dated 

April 28, 2023 into the Draft Subsequent Environmental Impact Report and DTSC 

appreciates ongoing compliance from SA Recycling. On December 12, 2023, DTSC 

and SA Recycling entered into a Consent Order with corrective action requirements to 
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resolve the violations and to satisfy the requirements of a Corrective Action Order 

issued by DTSC to SA Recycling in 2021. As stated in the Consent Order, SA Recycling 

shall comply with all compliance requirements. 

DTSC appreciates the opportunity to comment on the Draft Subsequent Environmental 

Impact Report to Hugo Neu-Proler Lease Renewal EIR for SA Recycling Amendment to 

Permit No. 750 Project. Thank you for your assistance in protecting California’s people 

and environment from the harmful effects of toxic substances. If you have any questions or 

would like any clarification on DTSC’s comments, please respond to this letter or via 

email for additional guidance. 

Sincerely, 

 
Tamara Purvis 

Associate Environmental Planner 

CEQA Unit 

Hazardous Waste Management Program 

Department of Toxic Substances Control 
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cc: (via email) 

Governor’s Office of Planning and Research 

State Clearinghouse 

State.Clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov 

Rebecca De Pont 

Supervising Environmental Planner 

CEQA Unit-Permitting/HWMP  

Department of Toxic Substances Control 

Rebecca.DePont@dtsc.ca.gov 

Scott Wiley 

Associate Governmental Program Analyst 

CEQA Unit-Permitting/HWMP 

Department of Toxic Substances Control 

Scott.Wiley@dtsc.ca.gov 

Dave Kereazis 

Associate Environmental Planner 

CEQA Unit-Permitting/HWMP 

Department of Toxic Substances Control 

Dave.Kereazis@dtsc.ca.gov 
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